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COUNCIL ACTIONS 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

November 14, 2016 

 

¶ Held a Public Hearing on 2017 Annual Budget 

 

¶ First Reading ï Ordinance amending Chapter 93 of the 

Codified Ordinance of the City of the Village of Indian 

Hill regarding municipal income tax by setting the rate 

at 0.55% provided in Section 93A-03 for Tax Year 

2016 and 2017 

 

¶ Passed a Resolution authorizing the City Manager to 

enter into a gas main extension agreement, in 

substantially the same format, with Duke Energy, Ohio, 

Inc. to extend a gas main along Indian Hill Road, 

Ivyfarm Road, Stonebarn Road, Voorhees Drive, 

Willow Hills Lane, Old Indian Hill Road, and Red Fox 

Lane 

 

¶ Passed a Resolution authorizing the Mayor, City 

Manager and Public Works/Water Works 

Superintendent to enter into a renewed collective 

bargaining agreement with the American Federation of 

State, County and Municipal Employees Ohio Council 

8 AFL-CIO 

 

¶ Passed a Resolution authorizing the Mayor, City 

Manager and Police Chief to enter into a renewed 

collective bargaining agreement with the Ohio 

Patrolmenôs Benevolent Association (OPBA)  

PLANNING COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING 

ACTIONS 

November 15, 2016 

 

 

¶ Approved ï A variance request and authorization to 

expand a non-conforming home on a non-conforming lot 

by Jared and Bridget Davis at 7727 Shawnee Run Road 

was approved by the Planning Commission.  The variance 

request was to construct an addition to the rear of the 

existing non-conforming home.      

  

PLANNING COMMISSION 

AGENDA 

December 20, 2016 

 

¶ Case #16-018:  Greenacres Foundation is requesting 

Special Exception approval to convert the Nippert house 

into offices and programming space for Greenacres 

mission related activities.  Greenacres Foundation operates 

under the continuing jurisdiction of the Planning 

Commission as an approved special exception.  The 

property is located at 8300 Spooky Hollow Road.       

 

Village of Indian Hill Public Meeting Dates 

All meetings held in Council Chambers 

 

December 2016 

Recreation Commission   7:30 p.m. Dec. 5, 2016 

Green Areas Advisory Comm 5:30 p.m. Dec. 7, 2016 

Mayorôs Court/Council Meeting 6:00 p.m. Dec. 12, 2016 

Planning Commission  7:00 p.m. Dec. 20, 2016 

 

January 2017 

Green Areas Advisory Comm 5:30 p.m. Jan. 4, 2017 

Special Mayorôs Court  6:00 p.m. Jan. 9, 2017 

Recreation Commission   7:30 p.m. Jan. 9, 2017 

Planning Commission  7:00 p.m. Jan. 17, 2017 

Mayorôs Court/Council Meeting 6:00 p.m. Jan. 30, 2017 

COPY DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE 

December 2, 2016 
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ARMSTRONG CHAPEL UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH 

5125 Drake Road 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45243ð561-4220 

www.armstrongchapel.org 

Greg Stover, Senior Pastor 

Kathleen Kisner, Associate Pastor 

Stanley Lawrence, Associate Pastor 

Kyle Hazen, Pastor to Students 

8:20 a.m. Traditional Worship in Old Chapel 

9:40 a.m. Traditional Worship in Sanctuary 

11:11 a.m. Contemporary Worship in Worship Ctr. 

Adult Christian Education at 8:20, 9:40, 10:00  

& 11:00 

Student Christian Education at 9:40 

Childrenôs Christian Education at 9:40 & 11:00 

Nursery care provided at 9:40 & 11:00 

Student Ministries on Wed. at 7:00 p.m. 

THE INDIAN HILL CHURCH 

Episcopal-Presbyterian 

6000 Drake Road 

Telephone: 561-6805 

www.indianhillchurch.org 

Rev. Stephen Caine, Presbyterian Minister 

Rev. Heather Wiseman, Episcopal Interim Priest 

Randall Davidson, Dir. of Youth Christian Ed 

Jennifer Taylor, Dir. Of Children & Family Ministries 

Worship Schedule: Sunday 8 am & 10:30 am 

(Alternating Services: Episcopal/Presbyterian) 

Nursery/Preschool care provided 10:30 am 

Sunday School (K-7th grade) 10:30 am 

Adult Ed Forum 9 am (Sept-May) 

Open Table 9:30 am (Sept-May) 

CINCINNATI FRIENDS MEETING 
8075 Keller Roadð791-0788 

www.cincinnatifriends.org 

Jim Newby, Minister 

SUNDAY: 

Adult Discussion 10:00 a.m. 

Meeting for Worship 11:00 a.m. 

Childrenôs Sunday School 11:00 a.m. 

Nursery and childcare provided 

 

SONRISE COMMUNITY CHURCH 
8136 Wooster Pike, Cincinnati, Ohio 45227 

513-576-6000 

www.sonrise-church.com 

Facebook: facebook.com/SonRiseCommunityChurch 

Twitter: @sonrisec 

Contemporary Worship & K-6 Programs: 

Sundays @ 9 a.m. & 11 a.m. 

Childcare provided at both services 

Jr. & Sr. High Sundays @ 6 p.m. 

HORIZON COMMUNITY CHURCH 
3950 Newtown Rd. 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45244 

 513-272-5800 www.horizoncc.com 

ñYours to Exploreò 

Schedule of Sunday Services: 8:50 a.m. Equipping 

Service, 10:00 a.m. & 11:10 a.m. Exploring Service 

Separate programs offered for infants through high 

school students 

 

GREENACRES ARTS CENTER 
8400 Blome Road, 45243 

513-793-2787 

 

AUDIT REVIEW COMMITTEE 

Mayor Daniel Feigelson 

George M. Gibson  Don Siekmann 

Michael Sewell  Paul C. Riordan 

THE VILLAGE OF INDIAN HILL, OHIO 
OFFICIAL DIRECTORY 

VILLAGE COUNCIL 

6525 Drake Road 

Daniel J. Feigelson, Mayor 

John B. Armstrong 

Molly R. Barber 

Melissa S. Cowan 

Mark D. Kuenning 

Donald C. McGraw 

Abbot A. Thayer 

 

VILLAGE STAFF 

Dina C. Minneci, City Manager 

Jonathan D. West, Assistant City Manager 

Paul C. Riordan, Clerk/Compt. 

Don Crain, Solicitor 

Scott Gully, Finance Director / Tax Commissioner 

561-6500 

Chuck Schlie, Chief of Police 

561-7000 

911 (Emergency) 

Jason Adkins, Superintendent Water Works & Public 

Works Departments 

831-3712 

Rick Babcock, Manager/Park Ranger of Grand Valley 

Preserve 

979-6221 

Steve Ashbrock, Fire Chief 

561-7926 (Business) 

911 (Fire call) 

Tim Ingram, Health Commissioner 

 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

Paul F. Madden, Chairperson 

Joe Rhodenbaugh 

Rita Stolper 

Abbot A. Thayer 

Richard C. Wiggers 

 

GREEN AREAS  

ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Mrs. Wendy McAdams, Chairperson 

Mrs. Helen Black 

Mr. David Burleigh 

Mr. Randy Cooper 

Mr. Jeffrey Graham 

Mrs. Pat Hinkley 

Mr. Scott Holzapfel 

Mrs. Campbell Jolly 

Mrs. Cynthia King 

Mrs. Trish Krehbiel 

Mrs. Jenny Magro 

Mrs. Ellen Schiefer 

Mr. Tre Sheldon 

Mrs. Liz Tilton 

Mr. Casey Ward 

 

STANLEY M. ROWE ARBORETUM 
4600 Muchmore Roadð561-5151 

Christopher P. Daeger 

 

GUN CLUB REPRESENTATIVE 
Dick Steuerwald, Range Supervisor 831-0994 

Jack Basham, Asst Supervisor 831-0994 

Thomas C. Rink, Village Representative 

 

PERSONNEL ADVISORY &  

APPEALS BOARD 
Kim Burke, Chairperson 

Eric Holzapfel 

George Glover 

THE HEART CHURCH MINISTRIES  

OF CAMP DENNISON 

10048 Campbell St, Camp Dennison OH 45111 

513-831-5659 

Alfred B Winters Jr, Pastor 

10:45 am Sunday Worship Service 

7:00 pm Tues Night Bible Study & Perfecting Class 

2:30 pm 1st Saturdays, Ministry of Love at Heartland 

of Madeira Nursing Home 

7:00 pm 4th Friday Men & Women Fellowship (please 

call for Host/Hostess location for the month) 

 

INDIAN HILL EXEMPTED 

VILLAGE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
6855 Drake Rd., Cincinnati, Ohio 45243 

Kim Martin Lewis, President 

Eddie Hooker, Vice President 

Nancy Aichholz, Lyle Fiore & Elizabeth Johnston 

 

Dr. Mark T. Miles, Supt.                272-4500 

Julie J. Toth, Clerk-Treas.                272-4522 

Indian Hill High School                272-4550 

Indian Hill Middle School                272-4642 

Indian Hill Elementary School                272-4703 

Indian Hill Primary School                          272-4754 

 

RECREATION COMMISSION 
John Blazic, Chairman                791-4718 

Jack Alley, Program Coordinator                 979-6212 

www.ihrecsports.com 

 

INDIAN HILL HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

891-1873 

Mrs. Eric Holzapfel, President 

Mr. Chip Hunter, Vice President 

Mrs. Frank Welsh, Vice President 

Mr. Edgar Cox, Secretary 

Mr. James Barber, Treasurer 

 

BULLETIN EDITOR 
Kari Zenni 

All questions concerning copy of the  

Bulletin should be directed to the Village office at 

561-6500 or kzenni@ihill.org 

 

ST. GERTRUDE PARISH 

Miami Ave. & Shawnee Run Rd. 

Church 561-5954 

School 561-8020 

Religious Education 561-8369 

www.stgertrude.org 

Fr. Andre-Joseph LaCasse, O.P. Pastor 

Sister Mary Aquinas, O.P. Principal 

Shari Siebert, Dir. of Religious Education 

Mass Schedule: 

Daily: 7:00, 8:00 & 11:30 a.m. 

Saturday: 4:30 p.m. 

Sunday: 8:00, 9:30 & 11:00 a.m. 

12:30 & 6:00 p.m. 

 

THE INDIAN HILL CLUB 

SWIM & TENNIS 

Dot Lane off Shawnee Run Road 

Across from St. Gertrude, www.ihclub.com 

 

INDIAN HILL WINTER CLUB 

10005 Fletcher Road 

Camp Dennison, OH 45111 

513-576-9444 

ihwinterclub.com 
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NEWS FROM THE PUBLIC WORKS 

The winter season is nearly upon us and the cold, snowy 

weather is surely not far behind.  The Public Works would 

like to take this opportunity to provide a few winter 

weather driving tips.  When traveling in inclement 

weather, there are a few things you can do to keep you and 

your family safe.  Reducing speed and increasing 

following distance will allow you increased time to stop 

your vehicle or to maneuver around an accident or 

obstacle in your lane of travel.  Also, be aware of shaded 

areas on the roadways.  There are many tree canopies 

throughout the Village that donôt allow enough sunlight to 

get to the pavement.  The lack of sunlight keeps the 

surface temperature low creating an optimal location for 

ñblack iceò to form.  These areas are particularly 

dangerous on hills and curves.  Finally, pay special 

attention to the Village salt trucks when they are out 

treating the roadways.  We ask that you give us plenty of 

room and reduce your speed when passing an oncoming 

truck.  When following a salt truck, increase your 

following distance to keep the road salt from bouncing on 

your vehicle.  If you canôt see the mirrors on the truck, we 

canôt see you.   

 

If you have any questions or areas that need the attention 

of the Public Works department, we encourage you to call 

us at 831-3712.  Thank You! 

The Village has been informed that Energy Alliances, Inc. 

the Villageôs gas aggregation consultant, was able to 

obtain a competitive rate with Constellation Energy 

Services for the Villageôs Natural Gas Aggregation 

Program.  Over the past weeks, Energy Alliances reviewed 

pricing options for the Villageôs gas aggregation program.  

This process affords Village residentsô more competitive 

rates for the gas commodity portion of their Duke Energy 

bill. 

Constellation was able to secure a Flex Down Rate of 

$0.4576/ccf  that will become effective with the December 

2016 meter reading (January invoice) and end with the 

April 2017 meter reading (May invoice). The advantage of 

a Flex Down Rate is that your rate may drop below the 

locked-in price of $0.4576/ccf if market prices decrease 

during the locked-in period (December through April).  

However, your rate will never exceed $0.4576/ccf 

regardless of how high the market may go. 

This locked in rate compares to last winterôs Flex Down 

Rate of $0.335/ccf and Duke Energyôs current rate of 

$0.4775/ccf (for November 2016 billing).  The increase in 

the rate from last year is due to: 1.) a decrease in market 

production, 2.) an increase in total gas consumption 

throughout the year compared to 2015, and 3.) an 

anticipated colder winter with gas consumption levels 

estimated to be 10% more this winter than last winter.   

 

Constellation will be sending notification letters to current 

program participants during the second week of 

November.  This notification will explain the Flex Down 

price/term and provide additional information about the 

Villageôs Program. If you are not currently participating in 

the Villageôs Aggregation Program, but want to enroll, 

you can do so by calling 877-226-9456. 

As a reminder, if a resident wishes to remain in the 

Villageôs aggregation program, please do not respond to 

any mailers or phone calls from other agencies.  If you 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the 

Indian Hill toll free customer service number at 877-226-

9456 (available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week) or log on to 

Indian Hillôs dedicated web page at 

www.constellation.com/oh-indianhill.  

NATURAL GAS AGGREGATION PROGRAM UPDATE FOR 2016-2017 

Waste and Recycling schedule changes 

Please make note of the December waste and recycling 

collection schedule changes: 

 

Village offices will be closed on Friday, December 23rd in 

observance of Christmas Eve.  Therefore, trash and 

recycle collection scheduled for the 23rd will take place on 

Monday, December 19th.   Trash and recycling will also be 

picked up on Friday, December 30th.  These changes will 

only effect those residents who are picked up on Friday. 

 

All Village residents should be looking for the 2017 

calendars in the next week or two.  The recycle collection 

employees will be distributing them when they collect 

your recyclables. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call the 

Public Works at 513-831-3712. 

http://www.constellation.com/oh-indianhill
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As you may be aware, the State of Ohio adopted Statewide 

Sewage Treatment System Rules that became effective on 

January 1, 2015 (OAC 3701-29).  The new rules require 

that an inspection of a household sewage treatment system 

be conducted by a registered sanitarian working through a 

local health department.   

 

As such, the Village of Indian Hill has been working with 

the Hamilton County Public Health District to implement 

changes necessary to meet the new Statewide Sewage 

Treatment System Rules.  Beginning in January 2017, a 

Hamilton County Public Health District registered 

sanitarian will work in conjunction with the Village 

Inspector, Mr. Rick Robinson, to complete inspections that 

fall within the Village.  You will continue to see Mr. 

Robinson at each of your inspections.   

 

All household sewage treatment systems with mechanical 

components (aeration) are inspected yearly while systems 

without mechanical components (non-mechanical) are 

inspected once every fifty-eight (58) months.  During the 

inspection, Mr. Robinson and Health District staff will 

identify the system location, check for proper system 

maintenance and operation, and provide helpful 

information to system owners.  

 

Following each inspection, a copy of the inspection report 

and inspection fee (depending on the type of system) will 

be mailed to each homeowner by Hamilton County Public 

Health District.  Inspection fees are established by the 

Hamilton County Public Health District and vary 

depending on the type of household sewage treatment 

system.  This collaborative effort between the Village and 

County is to ensure an efficient and effective transition 

and incorporation of the new statewide septic regulations. 

 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 

contact Mr. Jon West, Assistant City Manager, at (513) 

561-6500 or jwest@ihill.org or Mr. Greg Kesterman, 

Hamilton County Public Health, at (513) 946-7831 or 

Greg.Kesterman@hamilton-co.org. 

On October 13, 2016, the Indian Hill, Madeira and Joint 

Fire District communities came together to celebrate the 

commencement of the Indian Hill Fire Station.  Pictured 

from left to right is Madeira & Indian Hill Joint Fire 

District Chairman Bob Gehring, Mr. and Mrs. Harold 

Thomas, Madeira Vice Mayor Traci Theis, and Indian Hill 

Mayor Dan Feigelson.  The community continues to 

express its appreciation to Mr. and Mrs. Thomas for the 

generous donation they made to ensure that the high level 

fire/ems services provided to the district continue for 

many more decades to come. 

NEW STATEWIDE SEWAGE TREATMENT SYSTEM RULES 

INDIAN HILL FIRE STATION OCTOBER GROUNDBREAKING 

Today, we are surrounded by technology in our homes, 

most of it with a fairly short useful life before newer 

technology replaces it.  One important technology system 

that tends to get ignored when it comes to replacement or 

service are home security/safety systems.  These 

important systems need to be tested regularly to insure 

that when and if they are needed, they notify you and the 

Village of a potentially dangerous situation or condition. 

 

Smoke detectors connected to these systems do not 

require batteries, but they should be tested regular and 

replaced every 10 years.  Carbon Monoxide detectors 

should be replaced every 5 to 7 years or at the interval 

recommended by the manufacturer.  Alarm panel backup 

batteries also have a limited life and can fail after 2 to 5 

years. 

 

Due to the critical role of these systems, the Village highly 

recommends that your security/fire alarm system be 

inspected annually by your alarm company.  If you have 

smoke detectors not connected to a security system, they 

should also be replaced every 10 years and batteries 

changed (if needed) during the time change in the spring 

and fall and tested per manufacture recommendations. 

 

If you have any questions regarding these 

recommendations or about your own alarm system, please 

contact Mike Aaron, Village Technology Manager, at 561

-6500. 

IMPORTANT HOME SAFETY INFORMATON 

mailto:jwest@ihill.org
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The Rangers would like to congratulate Officer Brian 

Dearborn for successfully completing the Ohio Peace 

Officers Training Academyôs (O.P.O.T.A.) Master 

Evidence Technician program.  The Ohio Attorney 

Generalôs office provides this training to law enforcement 

officers so that they can become proficient in every facet 

of crime scene investigation.  Officer Dearborn received 

training in various topics including crime scene 

photography, blood stain evidence, death investigation, 

and several others.  An officer must complete the state 

mandated 260 hours of training to attain this high level of 

certification.   

 

On October 25, 2016 Officer Dearborn and Detective Tim 

Vogel, of the Madeira Police Department, took their final 

practical exam at the O.P.O.T.A. facility.  Due to the close 

working relationship between the Indian Hill and Madeira 

Police Departments, the officers were able to tackle the 

six-hour long practical exam as a team of crime scene 

investigators.  Officer Dearborn and Det. Vogel were 

given a double homicide scenario that included multiple 

pieces of evidence, both inside a mock crime scene, as 

well as outside evidentiary components.  Working 

cooperatively, Officer Dearborn and Det. Vogel took 

photographs, drew to-scale diagrams, collected physical 

evidence and performed all the other necessary functions 

that would be done at an actual crime scene.  Once they 

completed their work on the crime scene, the instructor 

reviewed their performance and quizzed them on what 

they did and why.  Both officers passed the exam, and are 

now certified Master Evidence Technicians.  There are 

only 279 Ohio law enforcement officers that possess this 

certification.  Officer Dearborn and Det. Vogel deserve 

congratulations for their hard work and dedication. 

RANGER CHAT 

Detective Vogel (Madeira) and Officer Dearborn (Indian Hill) 

Sunday, October 16 was a beautiful morning at Grand 

Valley Preserve, where 27 outdoor enthusiasts gathered for 

another bird walk hosted by the IHGAAC. These bird 

walks have been offered twice a year, in the spring and 

fall, to maximize the possibility of spotting migrant birds 

of all types which we would not ordinarily see. 

 

On this uncommonly warm day we did not see as many 

migrants as we had hoped, but the consistent warm 

weather over the prior few weeks could have disrupted the 

migrant schedule this year. Our leader, Mike Kravitz, 

commented on how much the areaôs flora has grown since 

we began our bird walks a couple of years ago. The 

recovery of this area is speaking for itself and every bird 

walk will reveal more wonders of nature. Field Sparrows 

were certainly in abundance along with Kingfishers, Song 

Sparrows, Towhees, Coots, Mallards, and many of our 

year-round resident birds. We did not see the bald eagle, 

who is reported to have spent the summer in the area. 

 

Look for our notice in the spring for the next GAAC Bird 

Walk; we have a wonderful mix of experts and novices 

who all learn from each other. 

GRAND VALLEY BIRD WALK 
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On 3 Saturdays in September & October, Indian Hill 

resident Miles Longevin, a member of Boy Scout Troop 

674 of Montgomery, led a dedicated group of Scouts from 

his troop in the successful completion of his Eagle Scout 

project.  Milesô project was designed to improve the safety 

of one of Indian Hillôs scenic horse trails and upgrade the 

trail signage for the benefit of the Indian Hill horse trails 

riding community. 

 

Milesô team removed a honeysuckle grove, numerous 

fallen tree limbs, and installed a drainage berm in the 

process of installing a 200ô switchback to route horse 

traffic around a badly eroded gully in the middle of a 

heavily used hillside trail.  And to improve the navigation 

of several lengthy trails within Indian Hillôs Lower ñLò 

section of trails, Miles and his team installed directional 

signage to better guide riders through the densely wooded 

trails. 

The Indian Hill Equestrian Club thanks Miles for the trail 

upgrades his project made possible, and its members have 

been thrilled with the quality of the improvements 

provided. 

INDIAN HILL EQUESTRIAN CLUB THANKS MILES LONGEVIN 

Beginning in 2017, the Village of Indian Hill will be 

changing its policy on advertisements and will no longer 

have the Bits & Pieces section included in the Indian Hill 

Bulletin.  If you are looking for home and/or yard 

maintenance, personal care or want to buy/sell/rent items, 

you may wish to contact the advertising sections of the 

Indian Hill Living or the Indian Hill Journal.  The Village 

appreciates your understanding during this transition. 

BITS & PIECES SECTION WILL END IN 2016 

Nestled at the base of the mountains in northern Colorado, an 

equine herd serves children and adults with disabilities in the 

most healing manner ï through Hippotherapy and Therapeutic 

Riding at Colorado Therapeutic Riding Center (CTRC). A 

horse named Corona was one of those horses until 2013, when 

disabilities of his own limited what he could do, and so he 

entered retirement at CTRCôs Retired Horse Sanctuary. 

 

BEWF is proud to partner with CTRC, which is distinguished 

as a PATH Intl. Premier Accredited Center. Because of the 

invaluable service of equine assisted activities that CTRC 

provides and for their commitment to their equine team, 

Cincinnati-based Brennan Equine Welfare Fund (BEWF) was 

happy to award a grant this year to assist with Coronaôs 

retirement care.                             

 

Brennan Equine Welfare Fund is a fund-raising, non-profit 

501(c)(3) organization that was established in 2000 at the 

Greater Cincinnati Foundation by Linda Pavey in honor and 

memory of her horse, "Brennanò, an off-the-track 

Thoroughbred. Grants from Brennan Equine Welfare Fund are 

used to serve equine rescue shelters across the country that 

provide dignity to final years of aged, injured, abused, starved 

and slaughter-bound horses, as well as those used in medical 

experimentation. Brennan Equine Welfare Fund supports 

registered, 501(c)(3) organizations that specialize in retirement 

and rehabilitation services and offer a peaceful and permanent 

sanctuary for these beautiful animals. Shelters that offer 

carefully scrutinized adoption or re-placement services are 

also supported. 

 

 If you would like to honor a special person or equine that has 

touched your life, or are interested in year-end giving ideas, a 

charitable donation to Brennan Equine Welfare Fund would be 

honored. You can be assured that any gift you make will help 

provide grant funding for special equines in need just like 

ñCoronaò for years to come. Any contribution to Brennan 

Equine Welfare Fund is tax deductible and 100% goes towards 

the horses. 

 

Linda will be personally offering a $5,000 (five-thousand 

dollar) matching gift through December 31, 2016. Your 

donation will have double the power to offer a second chance 

to equines in need as all personal donations will be matched 

dollar-to-dollar until $5,000. is realized. Checks may be made 

out to The Greater Cincinnati Foundation (make sure to write 

ñBrennan Equine Welfare Fundò on the memo line) and 

mailed to The Greater Cincinnati Foundation, 200 W. 4th 

Street, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202. For more information or to 

donate online, please visit http://

www.brennanequinewelfarefund.com or call Linda Pavey at 

(513) 561-5251. 

BRENNAN EQUINE WELFARE FUND 8
TH
 ANNUAL MATCHING GIFT 

http://www.brennanequinewelfarefund.com/
http://www.brennanequinewelfarefund.com/
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THE GREAT CHRISTMAS CAPER IS COMING 

NEW NAME SAME GREAT FAMILY EVENT 

The St. Thomas Episcopal Christmas 

Caper will be held on December 10, 2016 

at the churchôs parish hall on 100 Miami 

Avenue, Terrace Park, OH  45174.  This 

year the name has changed to reflect all 

that the event has to offer. 

 

The Christmas Caper helps people in the St. Thomas 

parish community for emergencies that typical social 

service agencies do not provide. IPM is a consortium of 

over 40 faith-based organizations that help those in need in 

Hamilton and western Clermont Counties by supporting 

food pantries, nearly new store, counseling services and 

disaster relief. 

 

Besides delicious goodies available for sale, the Christmas 

Caper hosts a raffle that includes gift baskets and a 

decorated Christmas tree loaded with gift cardsðover 

$300 in value. Adults may enjoy lunch at the Christmas 

Caf® while they watch their children make festive crafts or 

decorate their own cookies.  There will be performances 

throughout the day by local artist singing Christmas carols, 

yuletide storytellers and an appearance by St. Nicholas. 

 

St. Thomas Episcopal Church has been located in Terrace 

Park, OH since 1876.  It is a member of the Anglican 

Communion.  We invite all to celebrate the Christmas 

Season and to be a part of our church community.  For 

more information, please visit www.stthomasepiscopal.org 

or call 513.831.2052. 

WHO 

The Indian Hill Womenôs Civic Club 

Hosted by Ester Binnes 561-9133 and Co-hosted by Ruth Hubbard-Barnes 

WHAT 

The Annual Holiday Auction Party & Luncheon 

WHEN 

Wednesday, November 30, 2016 at 12:00 p.m. 

WHERE 

At the lovey home of our gracious hostess Ester Binnes 

4805 Councilrock Lane 

WHY 

To raise money that will be divided amount charities that are near and dear to our hearts 

Indian Hill native Alexandra 

McInturf has launched her 

first crowdfunding campaign 

for scientific research. Her 

project involves perhaps the 

worldôs most feared 

predator: the shark.  

 

McInturf, a CCDS alum, is now a Ph.D. student at the 

University of California-Davis. She is examining 

endangered basking sharks in Northern Ireland. ñMany 

people are fascinated by sharks, but the projectôs location 

makes it especially intriguing.  Few people are aware of 

the presence of any sharks in Northern Ireland,ò McInturf 

explains.  

   

To raise awareness for the study, McInturf has begun a 

crowdfunding effort through Experiment.com, a platform 

for funding scientific discoveries. 

 

ñIôm excited about the conservation impact of this project.  

How often can a person say they are helping to protect an 

endangered species?  More importantly, Iôm thrilled with 

the support Iôm receiving. The projectôs fundraising 

component will end, but I hope my research will have 

lasting effects.ò    

 

For more information on the project or to submit a 

donation, follow the link to Experiment.com: https://

experiment.com/projects/does-basking-shark-diving-

behavior-affect-our-population-estimates-of-this-

endangered-species 

SWIMMING WITH THE SHARKS 

http://www.stthomasepiscopal.org
https://experiment.com/projects/does-basking-shark-diving-behavior-affect-our-population-estimates-of-this-endangered-species
https://experiment.com/projects/does-basking-shark-diving-behavior-affect-our-population-estimates-of-this-endangered-species
https://experiment.com/projects/does-basking-shark-diving-behavior-affect-our-population-estimates-of-this-endangered-species
https://experiment.com/projects/does-basking-shark-diving-behavior-affect-our-population-estimates-of-this-endangered-species
https://experiment.com/projects/does-basking-shark-diving-behavior-affect-our-population-estimates-of-this-endangered-species
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Cincinnati Country Dayôs Homecoming was a big success 

with many activities for alumni and current families. A 

highlight was the football halftime program where Tim 

Dunn was honored for his outstanding service as Country 

Day's football coach. Dunn retired as football coach after 

29 years. 

 

Many former players returned to celebrate Dunn. John 

Bahl '06 talked about Dunnôs career and special guest 

Marvin Lewis, head coach of the Cincinnati Bengals, 

spoke and presented Dunn with a commemorative 

football. 

 

Prior to the game, John Zimmerman '98 piloted his 

helicopter onto the 50-yard line of the Country Day 

football field. The helicopter carried first-grader Huck 

Bortz and sixth-grader Matthew Castrucci, who delivered 

the Homecoming game footballs.  

 

Country Day's Homecoming 41-6 win over Clark 

Montessori was preceded by a spirited mid-afternoon pep 

rally at the stadium. The rally included field competitions, 

including the traditional tug-of-war, among Upper School 

(Continued on page 9) 

On September 22, 2016, Milan Bhandari, Indian Hill 

Senior, successfully launched the Entrepreneurship & 

Technology Symposium, a fundraising event for 

FixNôGive, at the Cincinnati Country Day School.  Seven 

local entrepreneurs/CEOôs shared their stories and visions 

for future growth.   

 

The students who introduced the speakers included 

Jeogwon Ryu, Aiden Gallagher, Sam Braverman and 

Karthik Raturi of Indian Hill High School, Sachi Bhati of 

Cincinnati Country Day School, and Shan Bedi of Seven 

Hills Academy.  

 

The speakers gave thought provoking insights into their 

businesses and future growth projections.  After the 

speakersô presentations, a lively, rapid fire question/

answer round was moderated with on the spot answers 

with excellent advice and insight by all the speakers.  

Milan presented all the speakers and student presenters 

with a book entitled óHow will you measure your lifeô by 

Harvard Business School professor Clayton Christensen.     

Plans are already underway for the 2017 symposium and 

the continued success of FixNôGive. 

 

The inspiring event was well attended by about 300 

participants.  A total of just over $14,000 was collected for 

the 501(c)3 organization to help with the future growth of 

FixNôGive, whose mission is the collect donated 

computers, peripherals and cell phones, optimize them to 

functional and useful condition, and give them back to 

under resourced schools and communities in the greater 

Cincinnati area.   

 

FixNôGive is in partnership with Crayons to Computers.  

If you or your business have computers, peripherals or cell 

phones (smart phones), you wish to donate, please fill out 

a donation form at www.fixgive.com/donate.  Teachers, 

students and organizations that support under resourced 

communities, please reach out to FixNGive at 

www.fixngive.com/contact-us.   

(Left) Monica ô77 Hamagami Berghausen and Andy Berghausen visit with Tom Langlois ô73 during the Alumni Reception. 

(Right) Members of the CCDS Class of 1986 reconnect at the Alumni Reception at the Tennis Complex. They are, from left, Dr. John Hutton, Betsy 

Winchester, Cynthia  (Lazo) Bertolini, Merle (Green) Burse, Beth Whiting, Nana Khodadad, John Horn, Ann (Cors) Gimbert and David Cashion. 

CCDS HOMECOMING & FALLFEST 

CCDS ALUMNI RECEPTION 

FIXNôGIVE FUNDRAISER 

http://www.fixgive.com/donate
http://www.fixngive.com/contact-us
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classes. The Homecoming Court was also announced. 

 

Country Day's alumni were welcomed back for 

Homecoming during an Alumni Reception at the Tennis 

Complex before the football game. Classes returning for 

reunions were 1966, 1981, 1986, 1991, 1996 and 2001. 

The Classes of 2006 and 2011 held reunions over 

Thanksgiving weekend. 

 

Meanwhile, students enjoyed the Parentsô Associationôs 

FallFest ñUp, Up and Away,ò which featured carnival 

games and activities, such as the Euro Bungee, Western 

Shoot Out, Velcro Wall, Wipe Out's Big Baller, Dunk 

Tank, Puddle Jumper area, Karaoke and more.  

 

Bob Buechner '65 was this year's recipient of the Chieftain 

Award, which is given to an alumnus in recognition of 

volunteer service to the community. He received the award 

at the Alumni Brunch at CCDS on Saturday morning. 

Buechner, a local attorney is the second recipient of the 

Chieftain Award. Buck Niehoff '65 received the award last 

year. The honor goes to an alumnus who has celebrated 

the 50th year since graduation or above. 

 

Also at the event, members of the Class of 1966 were 

welcomed into the Chieftain Society for alums who have 

reached their 50-year anniversary or above. 

(Continued from page 8) 

Homecoming 

Fallfest 


